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MOUNT EDGCUMBE JOINT COMMITTEE 
Tracking Decisions Log 2024 - 25 

 

 

Please note that the Tracking Decisions Log is a ‘live’ document and subject to change at short notice.  

 

For general enquiries relating to this Committee, please contact Plymouth Democratic Support, on 01752 398261 

 

 

Meeting 

Date  

Resolution 

  

Officer 

Responsible  

Response 

 
Friday 10 

November 

2023  
 

Requested to be provided with further information on how to refer 

someone to the Secure Forests programme;  

 

Requested Officers ensure that relevant contacts within Cornwall 

Council were passed to Secure Forests, to facilitate ongoing support 

and signposting; 

Richard Pyshorn  

 

Dan Cooke  

Richard Pyshorn was placed in touch with relevant 

Cornwall Council officers (meeting held with Annie 

Surtees in Forest 4 Cornwall team and details provided 

to the Managers & Chair of Tamar Valley and Cornwall 

National Landscapes) 

 

 

Friday 10 

November 

2023 

Recommended that Plymouth and Cornwall Councils instruct officers 

to produce a strategic management and development plan for the 

Mount Edgcumbe Country Park. To be renewed every five years;  

 

Recommend that the Cabinets of Plymouth and Cornwall Councils 

approve the Strategic Management and Development Plan by the end 

of 2024, and that an interim update on the progress is brought to the 

next Joint Committee Meeting in July 2024;  

 

Recommended that the Cabinets of Plymouth and Cornwall Councils 

review the Mount Edgcumbe Joint Committee’s Terms of Reference, 

and update accordingly to reflect pertinent changes;  

 

Add the Strategic Management and Development Plan as a  

standing item on this Joint Committee’s agenda, to monitor 

performance and progress against these plans. 

Chris Burton, 

Councillor Jemima 

Laing, 

Elliot Wearne-

Gould 

 

Phase 1 of the Strategic Management and Development 

Plan (CMP) has been commissioned, and public 

consultation is underway. 

 

The Terms of reference have been updated in draft 

however, it would not be appropriate to introduce them 

until the Strategic Management and Development Plan is 

in place. 

 

The Strategic Management and Development Plan has been 

added as a standing item on this Committee’s work 

programme.  
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Friday 10 

November 

2023 

Agreed to support the principle and proposed terms for a new Off 

Street Parking Order, as set out in the report;  

 

Recommended to the appropriate Cornwall Council Cabinet Member, 

that Cornwall Council revokes the ‘Cornwall Council Off-street 

Parking Places at Mount Edgcumbe Country Park Order 2018’, and 

introduces a new ‘Off-street Parking Places at Mount Edgcumbe 

Country Park Order 2024’, on the terms set out in the report.  

 

Chris Burton  

Councillor 

Richard Williams-

Pears 

Elliot Wearne-

Gould 

All parties have now signed off the car parking proposal 

and its been submitted to Strategic Director Phil Mason 

for individual decision – approval expected imminently – 

 

24 

 July 2023 

The JC agreed to request that the NMP project team return at 

regular intervals during the delivery stage to update on the progress 

of the project and request that any future briefings include 

Cornwall Councillors who’s wards border the National Marine 

Park. 

Kat Denney 

(Head of 

Environmental 

Planning) 

 

 

Cornwall Councillors have received briefings on the 

National Marine Park since the funding bid was successful. 

 

All future briefings will be made available to relevant 

Cornwall Councillors as requested. 

 

An update will be tabled for the July 2024 meeting. 

  

 


